







Center for Health Care Quality 

Centralized Program Flex Unit (CPFU) 

P.O. Box 997377 MS 3405 Sacramento, CA 95899-7377 

e-mail: CentralizedProgramFlex@cdph.ca.gov

Either this letter or a true copy thereof shall be posted immediately adjacent to the facility's license.

This approval shall remain in effect from Aug 17, 2022 until Aug 17, 2023.

NOTE: The Department may revoke the program flexibility if the licensee does not comply with the
conditions set forth in the approval or if the department determines the proposed alternative does not
adequately meet the intent of the regulations.

If you have any questions, please contact Centralized Program Flex Unit at (916) 323-5053 or by
email at CentralizedProgramFlex@cdph.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Sevrine A. Banks, Program Manager 
Centralized Program Flex Unit 

8. If the policies and procedures dealing with NICU staffing are significantly amended, the 
Department of Public Health must be notified for subsequent approval.

9. The facility must maintain records of dates, shifts, bed stations, units, and names of RN 
assigned when the alternative concept is implemented. A copy of this record will be kept on 
file and available for the Department to review upon request.

10. The facility shall follow the nurse assignment process such that the infants assigned to a 
nurse with a 1:3 nurse to patient staff ratio shall meet the criteria listed above in the 
alternative concept.




